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October 4, 2023 
 
 
Mr. Mark J. Polatajko, Ph.D. 
Senior Vice President for Finance and Administration 
Kent State University 
2nd Floor Library 
Kent, OH 44242 
 
Dear Mr. Polatajko: 
 
A copy of the indirect cost Rate Agreement is being sent to you for signature. This Agreement 
reflects an understanding reached between your organization and a member of my staff 
concerning the rate(s) that may be used to support your claim for indirect costs on grants and 
contracts with the Federal Government.  
 
Please have the Agreement signed by an authorized representative of your organization, email 
to me, retaining a copy for your files. Our email address is cas-dallas@psc.hhs.gov. We will 
reproduce and distribute the Agreement to the appropriate awarding organizations of the 
Federal Government for their use. 
 
The Office or Management and Budget (OMB) has requested that we reach an agreement with 
each institution on components for the published F&A cost rates. The attached form(s) are 
provided for that purpose. Please sign the form(s) and return them with the agreement. 
 
An indirect cost proposal, together with supporting information, is required to substantiate your 
claim for indirect costs under grants and contracts awarded by the Federal Government.  Thus 
your next indirect cost proposal for fiscal year ended June 30, 2025 is due in our office by 
December 31, 2025. 
 
  Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
  Arif Karim 
  Director 
  Cost Allocation Services 
 
Enclosures 
 
 
 

PLEASE SIGN AND RETURN VIA EMAIL A COPY OF THE RATE AGREEMENT 

Arif M. Karim -S
Digitally signed by Arif M. Karim 
-S 
Date: 2023.10.10 10:23:54 -05'00'
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